
Town of Platteville Monthly Board Meeting Minutes 

Monday July 10th,2023 

(APPROVED) 

 

Town Board Meeting 

The meeting was called to order by Tom Weigel at 6:00 P.M. 

Members present: Dan Smith, Tom Weigel, Dave Klar, Nathan Niehaus, and Valerie Martin. 

The clerk verified that the open meeting law was met.  Notice was posted in 3 locations, and the 

website.  WWW.TOWNOFPLATTEVILLE.COM 

The agenda was reviewed.  Motion by Martin to approve the agenda as presented, seconded by Smith.  

Motion carried. 

The minutes from the June meeting were reviewed.  Motion by Smith to approve the minutes as 

presented, seconded by Martin.  Motion carried. 

Klar presented the treasurer’s report.  Total account balances as of July 1st were $503,199.43.  Motion 

by Smith to approve the treasurer’s report, seconded by Martin.  Motion carried. 

The bills for the month were reviewed, totaling $41,400.88.  Motion by Martin to approve the bills as 

presented, seconded by Smith.  Motion carried. 

The ATV/UTV Ordinance was discussed and read.  Motion by Smith to approve Ordinance No 2023-0001 

Ordinance designating ATV/UTV routes within the Town of Platteville, seconded by Martin.  Motion 

carried.  The ordinance will be published in the Platteville Journal July 19th, and 26th. 

Kurt stated that the seal coating will be done next week.  He has been working on patching, cutting 

brush, and has been picking up a lot of trash along the roadsides.  There are some trees that need to be 

trimmed on Pleasant Valley Road.  Smith expressed concern about a bush causing visibility issues on 

Southwest Road, Kurt refuses to cut it. 

Fahrner Asphalt submitted a quote for the walking path resealing.  They recommended crack sealing for 

$12,500 and resealing with Granite at a cost of $38,000. 

No new driveway or building permits. 

Following up from last month with a fence issue between Digman Farms and Fen-Lange Farm.  Weigel 

stated that he talked with the Sherriff’s office, and it is the cattle owner’s responsibility to fence their 

cattle when referring to cattle going up and down a road. 

Carol Ann Hood stated that she felt the board should have made the Platteville Golf and Country Club 

wait until the July Meeting for their liquor license since they didn’t have the paperwork in on time for 

the June Meeting. 



The pickup truck needs new tires.  Dewey’s Tire quoted $210/tire and Nihles Farm Tire quoted 

$200/tire.  Board discussion stated that the last tires came from Nihles.  Motion by Smith to purchase 

the tires from Dewey’s Tire Repair this time, seconded by Weigel.  Motion carried. 

Weigel and Niehaus have been receiving phone calls regarding windfarms in the Township. 

The board placed the checks in envelopes for the bills to be paid. 

Motion by Smith to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Martin.  Motion carried.  The meeting was 

adjourned at 7:00 P.M. 

Nathan Niehaus-Clerk 


